


VILLAGE BOARD – JANUARY 27, 2020


On Monday, January 27, 2020, the Village Board of the Village of Raymond had a Special Meeting.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.  Roll call was taken as follows:  Present, President Gary Kastenson; Trustees, Paul Ryan, Doug Schwartz, Tim Geszvain and Dave Lecus.  Also present Village Clerk, Linda M. Terry; Village Treasurer, Lee Marie Toll; and Mr. Jared Wolski, from Teamsters.  

Immediately after roll call, the Board moved to closed session pursuant to: 

s. 19.85(1)(c), Wis. Stat., for considering employment, promotion, compensation or performance evaluation data of any public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility, regarding DPW Employees; and Contracted Employees (Clerk and Treasurer), ON A LECUS/SCHWARTZ MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.



At 7:25, the Board moved to Open Session on a LECUS/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.



The Board moved to the regular Village Board Meeting.   The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  In addition to the previous members present, also in attendance at the meeting were, Village Zoning Administrator, Tim Barbeau; Fire/Rescue Chief, Adam Smith; Fire/Rescue Asst. Chiefs, Jake Dinauer and Kevan Leedle.  



The Treasurer’s Report was read as follows:

	Community State Bank - General Checking
	
	
	
	

	Beginning Balance
	
	
	$8,776.82 
	

	Deposits:
	
	       5,324,630.84 
	
	

	Transfers in:
	
	       4,555,000.00 
	
	

	Interest Earned
	
	                  24.30 
	
	

	Miscellaneous Credits/Voided Checks
	
	
	
	

	Journal Entries debiting checking
	
	 
	
	

	TOTAL ADDITIONS:
	
	
	        9,879,655.14 
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Disbursements:
	
	      (4,544,497.60)
	
	

	Transfers out:
	
	      (5,300,000.00)
	
	

	Bank Charges & Miscellaneous Deductions
	
	                 (11.20)
	
	

	Journal Entries crediting checking
	
	          (28,172.88)
	
	

	TOTAL SUBTRACTIONS:
	
	
	       (9,872,681.68)
	 

	ENDING BALANCE:
	
	
	
	           15,750.28 

	OTHER ACCOUNTS:
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	UNRESTRICTED
	
	
	
	

	Community State Bank - Money Market
	
	
	            40,293.30 
	

	State LGIP Fund - Tax Investment 
	
	
	        2,205,450.22 
	 

	TOTAL UNRESTRICTED SAVINGS
	
	
	
	       2,245,743.52 

	
	
	
	
	 

	TOTAL UNRESTRICTED FUNDS
	
	
	
	       2,261,493.80 

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	RESTRICTED
	
	
	
	

	Community State Bank - Bond Escrow
	
	
	            91,498.24 
	

	Community State Bank  Storm Water Utility
	
	
	                   2,981.97 
	

	Community State Bank  Cemetery Fund
	
	
	                 16,904.70 
	

	Community State Bank Perpetual Care Fund
	
	
	                   6,473.01 
	

	State LGIP  Funds - Bond Escrow
	
	
	            60,041.15 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Cemetery
	
	
	            23,577.41 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Equipment Reserve
	
	
	          155,148.71 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Land Reserve
	
	
	            24,214.68 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Raymond SWUD
	
	
	            50,069.63 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Fireworks Bonds
	
	
	            10,570.56 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Fire & Rescue Equip Reserve
	
	
	                 309.04 
	 

	TOTAL RESTRICTED FUNDS
	
	
	
	          441,789.10 

	
	
	
	
	 

	ALL TOWN BANK ACCOUNTS
	
	
	
	 $    2,703,282.90 




The Treasurer’s Report was APPROVED ON A LECUS/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

BILLS PAID FROM:
December 17, 2019 – January 27, 2020:  VILLAGE =  
$4,544,497.60; SWUD = $548.52, WERE APPROVED ON A SCHWARTZ/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS OF:  December 16, 2019, WERE APPROVED ON A LECUS/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
SHERIFF’S REPORT:


Lt. Jon Massie was present for the meeting.  He gave the monthly report.  He also stated there was a report of identity theft at Manheim Auto Auction.  


A gentleman from the audience questioned semi trucks going through on Waukesha Road.  


Lt. Massie will put extra patrol on Waukesha Road.  

PUBLIC COMMENT – Discussion of any matter raised by the Public:

Joe Schwark:

Updated the Board members regarding the ball diamonds at the School.  He DID receive a quote for the repair that is necessary; it was from Mike Sinda, for $8645.00.  There will be two phases – phase #1 will include a cistern and then a tile.  This price is only for phase #1.  


Per the Board members, this will be placed on the February agenda – Mr. Schwark is to get additional quotes for the work on the diamonds.  

Paul Magestro:


Thanked the Board members for listening to the residents regarding the issues they had with the Hribar property on Waukesha Road.  He also gave out paperwork regarding making the Village of Raymond a Second Amendment Sanctuary Village.  

Bill Wilson:


Questioned the very large building that has been built next to his property.  He knows the gentleman is running a business out of this property, why was he never notified of this?  It looks terrible.  


It was stated that the Zoning Administrator will check into this matter.  

Stan Bugnacki:


Informed the Board that there is a meeting next week at Waste Management.  They are now asking for driver’s licenses from people because there have been many people that were not supposed to dump there for free, dumping there.  
1) Fire Department Business:

Chief Smith informed the Board that the SCBA’s will be in service by March 1st.  

The department is still struggling to get daytime people to calls.  



President Kastenson asked how things are going on I94 with the road being more open now?



Asst. Chief Kevan Leedle stated that they are enjoying more room when there is a need to make calls.  He also added that since the opening of the road more, there have not been many calls.  
2) Storm Water Utility District:

Trustee Doug Schwartz stated that they will be starting this week to clean up the tributary on 3-Mile Road.  

President Kastenson suggested having T & T Tree Service at the next Storm Water Utility District meeting.  
3) Plan Commission Business:     NONE
4) Village Business:

a. Discussion/Decision regarding Animal Control Contract: (previously tabled)


Motion to Approve Adrian Boldt for another year as dog catcher, made on a LECUS/SCHWARTZ MOTION.  



At this time, Jody Ruffalo brought forward some paperwork to the board regarding licenses required.  



Motion to Rescind previous motion, made on a LECUS/SCHWARTZ MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.


MOTION TO TABLE THIS MATTER TO ALLOW THE BOARD TO CHECK OVER THE ADDITIONAL PAPERWORK, AND HAVE THE VILLAGE ATTORNEY ALSO CHECK THE SAME, MADE ON A SCHWARTZ/LECUS MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

b. Discussion/Decision regarding Contract for the Village Clerk:



APPROVE WITH CHANGES MADE IN CLOSED SESSION, MADE ON A LECUS/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

c. Discussion/Decision regarding Contract for the Village Treasurer:



APPROVE WITH CHANGES MADE IN CLOSED SESSION, MADE ON A SCHWARTZ/LECUS MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

d. Discussion/Decision regarding Contract for Building Inspector:



TABLE THIS TO ALLOW FOR A CLOSED SESSION NEXT MONTH, MADE ON A SCHWARTZ/LECUS MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

e. Discussion/Decision regarding hiring a Financial Consultant:



APPROVE EHLERS AND ASSOCIATES AS THE VILLAGE’S FINANCIAL CONSULTANTS, MADE ON A LECUS/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

f. Discussion/Decision regarding Conditional Use for Javco:



Zoning Administrator Barbeau stated that right now, the trailers are end to end around the property.  



Mr. Hizmi (from Javco) stated the trailers are for storing the customer’s property in them.  They were approved for the business in 1998.  



President Kastenson asked that the Clerk get the paperwork from 1998 and send the same on to the Zoning Administrator and the Village Attorney to make sure that this is what was approved.  



TABLE THIS MATTER UNTIL FEBRUARY, MADE ON A LECUS/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.



At this time, Trustee Schwartz stated that he received a letter from Franklin regarding the Osinga property – there were no issues remaining opened. 



At 8:25 PM, the meeting was ADJOURNED ON A LECUS/SCHWARTZ MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

Respectfully submitted, 

Linda M. Terry

Village Clerk

Village of Raymond

